
DEPARTMENT OF POLICE 
 

CITY OF WOOD DALE 
 

404 NORTH WOOD DALE ROAD     •     WOOD DALE, ILLINOIS  60191-1599 
ADMINISTRATIVE – 630-766-2060     •     EMERGENCY – 911     •     FAX – 630-766-9178 

                                                                      WEBSITE     •     www.wooddale.com 

 
PRESS RELEASE 

UNLAWFUL DELIVERY CONTROLLED SUBSTANCE 
OBSTRUCTING A PEACE OFFICER 

 
Offenders: 

 
James Grzeca 

02-05-92 
411 N. Walnut 
Wood Dale, IL 

Hellen A. Kollar 
06-30-92 

318 N. Maple 
Wood Dale, IL 

Hellen G. Kollar 
02-22-69 

318 N. Maple 
Wood Dale, IL 

 
Wood Dale, IL – On July 22, 2010, the DuPage Metropolitan Enforcement Group (DuMEG), in 
cooperation with the Wood Dale Police Department, executed a search warrant at 411 N. Walnut 
Avenue in Wood Dale resulting in the arrest of 3 adults and 1 juvenile. 
 
Based on information received from a concerned citizen about possible illegal prescription drug sales, 
an undercover investigation was started with DuMEG and the Wood Dale Police Department.  This 
residence was the focus of a previous narcotics investigation involving the sale of morphine pills to a 
juvenile who had slipped into a coma.   
 
During the course of the undercover investigation, several suspects were identified as being involved 
in the illegal sale of prescription medications.  Based on the investigation and evidence obtained, a 
search warrant was executed without incident. 
 
After conferring with the State’s Attorney’s Office, James Grzeca was charged with 2 counts of 
Unlawful Delivery of a Controlled Substance and Hellen A. Kollar was charged with 1 count of 
Unlawful Delivery of a Controlled Substance, class 3 felonies punishable by 2 to 5 years in the Illinois 
Department of Corrections and up to a $25,000 fine. Hellen G. Kollar was charged with Obstructing a 
Peace Officer for allegedly attempting to prevent the arrest of her daughter, Hellen A. Kollar.  
Obstructing a Peace Officer is a class A misdemeanor.  Charges are being sought against the 
juvenile through the State’s Attorney’s Office. 
  
If further information is needed regarding this arrest, contact Deputy Chief Greg Vesta at 630-787-
3812. 
 
Members of the public are reminded that these complaints contain only charges and are not proof of 
the defendant’s guilt.  A defendant is presumed innocent and is entitled to a fair trial in which it is the 
government’s burden to prove his or her guilt beyond a reasonable doubt. 

#  #  # 


